
NOTICE

The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Housing Authority on Wednesday,
April 23, 2014 at 3:00 p.m. at the Greenspire Apartments, 924 Jackson St.,
Stoughton, WI.

AGENDA:

1. Call to order
2. Elect Chair
3. Elect Vice Chair/Secretary
4. Introduce new member- Rachel Royston
5. Minutes of 07/24/13 and 10/23/13 meetings
6. Monthly reports: (Bev Thompson)
7. Guest Speaker: Debra Villa, Rural Development
8. Report: Senior Bullying Study
9. Future Agenda Items
10.Adjournment

SENT TO:

Michael Engelberger
Laurie Sullivan
Rachel Royston
Cindy McGlynn
Dan Matson

cc: Mayor (e-mail)
Leadership Team
Council Members
Stoughton Newspapers/Wisconsin State Journal
Sue Broihahn, Management & Consulting, 6200 Gisholt Dr, Ste 104, Madison WI

53713-4839
Bev Thompson
City Attorney (via e-mail)
Deb Blaney (via e-mail)
Deb Myren
Greenspire Apts. c/o Jim & Wendy Skoien, 924 Jackson St.
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City of Stoughton Housing Authority Minutes 
October 23, 2013 3:00pm 
Greenspire Apartments, 924 Jackson Street, Stoughton, WI 
 
Present: Michael Engelberger; Dan Matson; Bev Thompson, Broihahn Management & Consulting;, 
Laurie Sullivan; Cindy McGlynn 
 
Guests:  Dave Kneebone 
 
The meeting was called to order at 3:10 p.m. by Engelberger. 
 
Minutes: 
The minutes of 07/24/13 were tabled until the next meeting. 
 
Monthly Reports: 
The monthly reports were presented by Thompson and placed on file. 
 Budget documents will be late due to the Federal Sequester 
 Bev is recommending that the Reserve Account balance be increased. 
 Inspection went well 
 Holiday Party is December 6, 2013 
 
AT&T Easement: 
Motion by McGlynn, second by Matson to authorize the extended easement with ATT. 
 
 
Board Vacancy: 
The Mayor is working to fill the vacancy.  
 
Future Agenda Items:  Discuss Senior Bullying Study 
 
 
Moved by Matson, seconded by McGlynn, to adjourn (3:46 p.m.).  Carried unanimously. 
 
The next meeting will take place on Wednesday, January 22, 2014, 3:00pm at the Greenspire 
Apartments. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Laurie Sullivan 
 

















































March, 2014 


Dear Residents of Greenspire Apartments, 


As you may know, a survey about bullying was passed out in January to all residents.  Out of the 
41 surveys returned, 17 of you replied that you feel you are bullied or bully other residents.  It 
may come as a surprise to some, but bullying can take place at any age, in any setting; including 
in older adults who are living in apartment complexes.  Bullies also have a lot of difficulty 
tolerating individuals who are different than them, or tolerating people who have behaviors or 
mannerisms that can be annoying to others.   


What does this mean? 


Less than half of the residents who responded to this survey feel that bullying is an issue at 
Greenspire.  Some of the recurring comments that came up in the surveys were that living at 
this residence can be very hard for some people due to gossiping, dirty looks, and isolation they 
feel due to bullying behaviors.   Bullying in senior living communities is a growing problem, and 
the effects on the victims are lasting and harmful.  The impact for the victim of bullying can be 
cognitive, psychological, physical and behavioral.  It can lead to depression, health 
complications, and self-isolation.  The victims will feel like they do not have power over their 
own lives and will have trouble defending themselves.  Because of these effects, bullying should 
not be taken lightly.  If you are a bully, it is a good reminder to remember the “Golden Rule,” 
which says, “Treat other people the way that you want to be treated!”  


What can you do if you are being bullied? 


The most important thing people can do to stop bullying is to help those who are being bullied 
in the moment.  If observers do not do anything to stop the behavior it will continue.  If you are 
a victim of bullying, you are not alone.  Some ways you can assert yourself, and stop the 
behavior are to: 


 Ignore the bully 
 Maintain a positive attitude 
 Connect with others who understand 
 Practice saying “No” to a pushy resident 
 Remain calm; do not react in a hostile manner 
 Respond in a positive manner and leave the situation 


We want to help! 


If you need additional support please contact Wendy at the Greenspire Office at (608) 873-7855 


or a Case Manager at the Stoughton Senior Center at (608) 873-8585.  “The world is a 


dangerous place; not because if those who do evil, but because of those who look on and do 


nothing” –Albert Einstein 


 








Bullying Survey Results 


A total of 83 surveys were passed out on January 27th to the Greenspire Apartment residents.  


On February 10th 41 surveys were collected.  The response rate for this survey was 49%, which 


is a very good response.  The percentages for the results below are taken from the 41 


responses received.  


Out of the 41 surveys returned, 24 of them had all “No” answers to being bullied or being a 


bully to others.  This means 58% of those who responded to the survey indicated they have not 


been bullied or bully others. On the other end, 42% of those who responded had “Yes” answers 


indicating they have been bullied or are a bully to others.  Out of the 17 residents who 


indicated they have been bullied or are a bully, 7 responded that they have bullied others, 


making this 17% of the 41 responses.   


What does this mean? 


Just under half of the residents that responded to this survey feel that bullying is an issue at 


Greenspire.  Bullying in senior living communities is a growing problem, and the effects on the 


victims are lasting and harmful.  The impact for the victim of bullying can be cognitive, 


psychological, physical and behavioral.  Bullying should not be taken lightly.  Some of the 


recurring comments that came up in the surveys were that living at the residence can be very 


hard for some people due to gossiping, dirty looks, and isolation they feel due to bullying 


behaviors. 


What can I do to help? 


The most important thing that can be done to stop bullying is for people who observe the 


bullying to step in and intervene if the victim is unable to.  This will set a precedent that this 


type of behavior is not okay and will not be tolerated.  If you are a victim of bullying, you are 


not alone.  Some ways to assert yourself and intervene on the behavior is to maintain a positive 


attitude, ignore the bully, and connect with others who understand or may be dealing with a 


similar issue.  Some things the building manager can do to promote healthy living environments 


are to hold regular meetings to promote positive communication between residents, and 


commit to a culture that promotes equality and respect for everyone.   


If you need additional support please contact Wendy at the Greenspire Office at (608) 873-7855 


or a Case Manager at the Stoughton Senior Center at (608) 873-8585. 


“The world is a dangerous place; not because if those who do evil, but because of those who 


look on and do nothing” –Albert Einstein 


 





